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Weekend Memo 1365        October 22-28, 2022
 

School Safety Summit 

We held a School Safety Summit at our Ted Scott Campus.  The program, which featured panelists 

from law enforcement and community human resource agencies, focused on topics such as bus 

services safety, social media, strategies for preventing school violence, and community resources. 
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School Safety Summit

 
"Fantastic event and thank you so much 
for the opportunity to participate and     
provide some insight. Please keep us in 
mind should there ever be an opportunity 
where we can share information about 
what our agency is doing to protect youth 
in our communities. I appreciate it. Thank 
you for giving this important topic visibility."  
 

~Valentina Seeley,  

Homeland Security Investigations 
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The School of Continuing Education

 

Curtis L. Ivery  

Downtown Campus 

253

 

Downriver Campus 

315

 

Eastern Campus 

96

 

Northwest Campus 

422

 

Ted Scott Campus 

TBD

 

Mary Ellen Stempfle  

University Center 

45

 

Weekly Continuing  

Education Enrollment 
October 17-22, 2022

 

Working Together 

with Our Community 
 

Farooq Arif attended a job fair for     

senior citizens held by the Detroit Area 

Agency on Aging and AARP to    

discuss continuing education and    

academic classes available virtually 

and District-wide.

Silver Circle Program 

 

The School of Continuing Education met with Rev. Lonnie and Eunice Peek to discuss next steps for 

the senior citizen initiative, “It Is Never Too Late To Go To College.” 
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Division of Workforce  

and Economic  

Development

 

Commercial Driver’s License Program

Student Success! 
New graduates from the CDL Class A Training program, Dannielle and Brandon Mosby, 

 have earned their certificates and their badges.

Student Training 
 

New CDL-A trainees are learning  

the basics of vehicle safety,    

maneuvers and operations via 

simulation and models as the  

previous cohort completes their 

road tests.



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 5

WCCCD met with American Axle and Man-

ufacturing this week to discuss the  

efforts to rapidly move towards involving 

WCCCD into the EV and electrification  

training and workforce pipeline space. 

New participants in the Construction Trades Training Program are currently earning their OSHA 30         

certificate after 30 hours of classroom training and testing. After receiving their certificates, students will 

earn their CPR / First Aid certification and move on to tool safety and hands-on training. 

 

American Axle and Manufacturing Partnership

 

Construction Trades Training Program

Division of Workforce and Economic Development



S P E A K E R  S E R I E S

The Moral Mandate of Diversity and  
Inclusion in the Age of COVID­19

 

Speaker: Bankole Thompson 

 
Executive Dean and Editor-in-Chief, The 

PuLSE Institute and Opinion Columnist,  

The Detroit News
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2

 

Preparation continues with our 
students participating in the 
Study Abroad trip to Calgary, 

Canada and Anchorage, Alaska!
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Division of Student Services

 

Students Visit the 

CNC Lab at the 

Eastern Campus 
 

Dual enrollment students from 

Southeastern High School have 

finalized building their part via 

MasterCam (Software) and are 

now in the process of utilizing the 

CNC mill. 

 

Records  
 

Staff continue to process dual 

enrollment applications for the 

Fall 2022 semester. 

International 

Students 

Staff continue to gather  

information on students who   

qualify to participate in the Fall 

2022 Optional Practical Training 

(OPT) program. The OPT program 

allows our students to work legally 

in the field of their program. 

 

The Division of Student Services met in preparation  

for walk-in registration for the Spring 2023 semester.
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Division of Student Services

 

Perkins Special  

Populations Services  
 

Outreach and support services provided to students 

by Perkins Special Populations Services included 

details and information on Spring 2023 Registration, 

the benefits of Federal Work Study opportunities, 

SwiftMD, the Student Assistance Program, external 

resources available, referral services, career          

planning and placement, and the 2022 Men’s        

Leadership Conference. The graph displays the        

increase in services provided. 

Federal Work-Study 

 Program 
 

The Federal Work-Study Program   

continues to orientate students on the     

policies and procedures to encourage job 

readiness skills and opportunities.

 

This chart displays the number of students 

with completed and active registrations at 

WCCCD (students, alumni, employers, 

community residents).

This chart displays the number of jobs posted at 

WCCCD based on the job types that have 

posted.  

Career Planning and Placement
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Division of Student Services

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Student Success! 
 

WCCCD alumni Aaron Johnson 

has taken his culinary and               

entrepreneurial talents to the 

"streets" with his food truck. Look 

for him on Instagram             

@SOULFOODMUDDIES.

TRiO Spotlight 

Kimberly McLain 

 
TRiO Works!  TRiO Rocks! 

 

 

Hi, my name is Kimberly McLain. I am pleased to write this 

statement of support for The TRiO WORKS PROGRAM. TRiO 

is an organization whose mission is to provide academic      

tutoring, mentoring, personal counseling, financial guidance 

and other support that is necessary for educational access and 

retention. I must say that I took advantage of all that TRiO had 

to offer! 

 

There are too many events to name that I was blessed to attend 

and be a participant of while I was in TRiO. Not only did the 

TRiO Program help mold me towards a better future, but also 

so many others that were a part of the WCCCD family as well. 

I want to thank my mentors, Yolanda Russell, Marcie  Noutai, 

and Suzanne Guzenda-Fowkes, who is forever in our hearts. 

 

Being a first generation college student, the TRiO Program has 

helped motivate me to finish my education through college 

graduation with an Associate of Arts Degree "Class of 2017".  

I'm currently working as a sterile processing technician at Henry 

Ford Hospital.  I plan to go back to school and pursue a      

Bachelor's Degree in Health Information Systems. 
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Division of Student Services

 

Student Activities

Michigan College and 

University  

Partnership—MiCUP  
 

 

The Michigan College and University 

Partnership (MiCUP) has released the 

yearly application link.   Students    

interested in the paid STEM internship 

are able to log on and complete the       

application as well as attend in-person 

and virtual information sessions.

 

Phi Theta Kappa (PTK)   
 

PTK Alpha Upsilon Zeta Chapter met to discuss 

membership, scholarship details and how Phi 

Theta Kappa can assists its members both         

academically and professionally.  

WCCCD Bowling Coach Vic Procter is conducting 

practice with second season players from our 

Men's Bowling Team. The Wildcats are ready to 

make a run for the state championship.    

Go Wildcats!
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Northwest Campus



 

Think Pink Health and Job Fair
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Pharmacy Technology student  

Steven Grant at CVS

Staff met to plan the semester end     

Simulation Event. This semester’s event 

will focus on a pregnant woman and sex 

trafficking. 

Division of  

Educational Affairs

 

Pharmacy Technology Program 

Learn and Earn Opportunities!

 

Pharmacy Technology student 

Delilat Akintande at Walgreens  

Pharmacy Technology student 

 Zaneshia Martin-Jackson at CVS



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 15

 

The Division of Educational Affairs hosted a symposium designed for health care professionals, family 

members, students, caregivers and community members with featured speaker Kevin Fischer, Executive 

Director of NAMI Michigan. 

Instruction Platform  

Rollout Update 
 

Staff from the Divisions of Educational Affairs and              

Information Technology met to discuss the status of 

2022-23 instruction platform rollout.  Dr. David             

Beaumont thanked Yoseph Demissie and his staff on 

their efforts to strengthen web-based instructional            

delivery capability, classroom face-to-face upgrades 

and the pace of additional roll outs.  

Division of Educational Affairs

 

Mental Health Symposium 
An Open Conversation about Suicide and Recovery 

Fashion Design Meeting 

 

The Fashion Design faculty met the    

Educational Affairs team to discuss the      

potential for new microcredentials and the 

update of course learning outcomes. 



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 16

Division of Educational Affairs

 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum Committee 

 November 11, 2022 (Virtual) 

 

TLC - First Friday Forum 

Academic Master Planning  

 November 4, 2022 (Virtual)

 

Mark Your 
Calendars!

Strengthen District Partnerships 
 

Representatives from Western Governors University, Detroit Public Schools 

Community District (DPSCD) and Educational Affairs met to discuss 

strategies to help meet DPSCD’s current and employment needs both 

through alignment K-16 career pathways relationships and support of 

DPSCD recruitment of our graduates. 

Ted Scott Campus  

Recalibration  

Work Group 
 

Staff from the Division of Educational           

Affairs and the Ted Scott Campus met to 

discuss potential recommendations on the 

recalibration of instructional services at the 

campus. 

Instructional team is halfway 

through Fall 2022 Faculty  

Evaluations. Please submit 

 completed evaluations to District 

Campus Support Services. The 

goal is to have all Fall 2022 

 evaluations conducted by  

Wednesday, November 23, 2022.  

 

Community Partnerships 
 

Dr. CharMaine Hines represented the District at the Detroit Career and Education Advisory Council 

(CEAC). The purpose of the Council, of which WCCCD is a member, is advising the Mayor’s Workforce 

Development Board regarding the educational portion of the local plan. 



ETHICAL HACKERS UNITED 
WORKSHOP

FEATURING 

Stephanie Scheuermann 
Manager, Data Protection Services 

Ford Motor Company

 

The Division of Educational Affairs hosted its first Cybersecurity Awareness Month – Ethical Hackers 

United Workshop at the Curtis L. Ivery Downtown Campus with guest speaker  

Stephanie Scheuermann, Cybersecurity Manager from Ford Motor Company  

and SA Michael Bertrand from the FBI-Detroit Division of Cybersecurity. 
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Virtual Intercultural Conversations

Professional Development

This week, we celebrated Italian 

American Heritage Month as well as 

the Hindu Festival Diwali.

Cultural Film Club 
 

This week, we viewed the second showing this semester of the film Lincoln.
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Staff from across the District attended the Images and Perceptions  

Professional Development program in Dearborn. 

Tresa Fore participated in a virtual  

Dalnet Project Manager Meeting.  

 

 

Members of the District’s MI-ACE Collaborative      

participated in the October lunch and learn series. 

Susan Wiley facilitated the Basics of Parliamentary 

Procedures session and Sandra Uduma gave an 

overview of technology tools in Microsoft Teams for 

meetings. 

 

 

Justin Sample, Tanita Chester, and Sheila 

Douglass-Collins provided professional   

development to the District Student Services 

Friday Information Session.  Knowledge and 

facts were shared on various allied health         

programs including, Pre-Physician’s Assistant, 

Pre-Mortuary Science, Practical Nursing     

Education, Nursing Assistant, Medical Office 

Specialist, Patient Care Technology and      

Phlebotomy. 



Division of  

Human Resources 

In preparation for the open enrollment period, the Division of Human Resources is currently        

reconciling benefits plans. During open enrollment, employees will have the opportunity to make any 

needed changes to their benefits as well as re-enroll in any optional benefits. 

 

 

 

 

Focus on Self-Audit 

Conducting an audit involves a review of current practices, policies, and procedures. Areas that 

HR is currently self-auditing include, but are not limited to:

•  Legal Compliance 

•  Record Keeping (personnel files, I-9s, applications, etc.) 

•  Performance Appraisal Systems 

•  Outside Employment Verifications 

•  Health Benefits 

•  Safety and Security 

•  OSHA Compliance, Drug-Free Workplace 

•  COVID-19 Regulatory Compliance 

 

 

 

 

Annual Open Enrollment  

Annual Open Enrollment 
November 3-18, 2022 

For more information, please continue to monitor your WCCCD email 

and the college’s website at www.wcccd.edu/dept/human_resources.htm 
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Promoting Good Health 
 

Staff were at the “Think Pink” Health and 

Job Fair at the Northwest Campus to          

promote the features of the Health and 

Wellness Education Center.

Diabetes  

Conference 
 

Mike Dotson met with 

a group of Type 1       

Diabetes health care 

professionals to          

discuss beginning   

details for the           

Diabetes Conference 

that will take place at 

the Curtis L. Ivery 

Downtown Campus 

on May 23, 2023.

Go Wildcats! 
 

The Men’s Wildcats Basketball team practiced 

in preparation for the opening of the 2022-

2023 season. 

 

We our 

Members!  
 

Members enjoy the strength 

training equipment as well 

as information regarding 

member only programs.
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Think Pink Thursdays! 

Breast Cancer Awareness
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Trustee Sharon P. Scott, Allan Cosma, 

and Mary Vallardita attended the West-

land Chamber 60th Anniversary Gala. 

 

Staff from across the District attended the Southern Wayne County Regional Chamber Luncheon to 

receive an update from the Windsor-Detroit Border Authority on the Gordie Howe International Bridge.

Trustee Susan Steeby along with staff from across the District attended 

Henry Ford Wyandotte Hospital’s Harvest Moon Ball 2022. 

Building Community 
Relationships



 

Free COVID-19 Tests at the Northwest Campus

WCCCD has partnered with the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services to offer free 

COVID-19 tests. Treatments are available via Telehealth, and no I.D., insurance or appointments 

are needed. Visit our Northwest Campus at 8200 W. Outer Dr., Detroit, MI 48219 on Tuesdays from 

9 a.m -  5 p.m., Wednesdays 11 a.m. - 7 p.m. and Saturdays 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.
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Students from Taylor Career Center toured the  

Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education. 
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 The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted Lifeline            

EMS: Coaching the Emergency Vehicle Operator Training.

 

MIPSE hosted the Western Wayne County Hazardous Material Response  

Team (HMRT) for their monthly proficiency training.
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Division of Information Technology

Curtis L. Ivery Downtown Campus Event Technical Support

 

District-wide Conference Day Technical/Help Desk Support 
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Institutional Effectiveness

What’s Trending: Nursing 

The Division of Institutional Effectiveness (IE) reviews national data to support the District with  

program offerings and services. According to an article in the Nurse Journal entitled,  “Best-Paying 

Nursing Jobs With an Associate Degree in Nursing,” indicated that one of the fastest ways to 

become a registered nurse (RN) is by pursuing an associate degree in nursing (ADN).  Below you 

will find some sample data points from the article: 

Source: https://nursejournal.org/degrees/adn/best-paying-adn-jobs/ 

 

 

 

 

Below is a snapshot of WCCCD  

Nursing Assistant, Practical Nursing, and Nursing students: 

32 

Average age  
90% 

Female 

67% 

Currently  

Employed 

53% 

Employed in 

Healthcare 
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We were pleased to have Ron Hinrichs, President and 

CEO of the Southern Wayne County Regional Chamber 

(SWRC), as a guest on our Critical Conversations      

Podcast Series with Host Ed Clemente.  Mr. Hinrichs 

talked about SWRC initiatives and how it continues make 

a positive impact across the region. 

The website redesign process is now in the review 

phase as we are wrapping up content migration this 

week.  The Acalog catalog management system is 

complete and the project team has provided the final 

approvals to move it into production.  Next steps in-

clude moving on to start the implementation of the 

Curriculog curriculum management system.  Please 

stay tuned for more updates in the coming weeks! 

 



 

Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center
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Student Success!

Art Students 
Chandler Park Academy 

 Dual Enrollment Meeting 
 

Staff met with representatives from Chandler Park 

Academy to discuss our current partnership.
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Downriver Campus

Staff met with the City of Taylor Mayor Tim  

Wolley regarding partnership opportunities. 

 

The Wayne County 

Sheriff’s Department 

completed the Jailor 

Training Graduation  

Ceremony at the  

Heinz C. Prechter 

 Educational and  

Performing Arts Center.

Dr. Patrick McNally, Ethel Cronk, Jeff Anderson  

and Allison Moise met to discuss plans 

 for the Spring 2023 semester.

First Day of Spring 
2023 Registration!

Spring 2023  
Dual Enrollment  
Update Meeting 
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Curtis L. Ivery Downtown Campus

Elections Department Training 
 

The Curtis L. Ivery Downtown Campus hosted the 

Department of Elections training for ballot workers 

and chairpersons for the upcoming election.

Learning Resource Center 
 

Students participated in a virtual references session 

with Ms. Parks-Ward.  These virtual sessions are 

available several times a week to connect with      

students, staff and the community.

 

The Language Institute 

hosted a student engagement 

session tailored to educate 

students about National          

Disability Employment Aware-

ness and National Italian 

American Heritage Month.  

 

Continuing Education 
 

Representatives from the Personnel/Human   

Resource Department of the Wayne County Juvenile 

Detention Facility held a career program at the       

campus. 



 

College Tour 

 

Students from Old Redford Academy participated  

 in a tour of the Curtis L. Ivery Downtown Campus.  
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Eastern Campus
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Detroit Action 

Voter Information 

Workshop 
 

Trustee Scott Holiday, along 

with Detroit Action held a 

workshop at the Eastern 

Campus to discuss voter 

registration and other  

resources available to the 

community. 

Welding Students 
Receive 

 Hands-On  
Instruction from 

Professor  
Shelby Stoll

PDP Students with 

 Instructor Kevin Jonatzke 
 

Our 3D-Printing students are making great progress 

as the semester advances. 

 
Professional  
Closet at the  

Eastern Campus

 

Eastern Campus Staff Meeting
 

Spring 2023 Registration Meeting
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Northwest Campus  

 

Student Success!

Continuing Education 
 

Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc.  

held their meeting on campus.

The Detroit Fire Department held a fire safety     

presentation at the Northwest Campus.

As part of the All About the Arts Series, the Northwest       

Campus hosted Madelyn Porter as she shared stories of the 

underground railroad.



Participants learned about 

WCCCD programs, received 

some treats, and watched         

a kid-friendly Halloween 

movie, drive-in style. 
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Northwest Campus



 

 

 

 

 

Ted Scott Campus  
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Halloween Fun 

 for the  

Community!

A representative from Wayne State      

University was on campus to meet with 

students regarding transfer opportunities 

once they graduate from WCCCD.

Campus 
Life!   
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Mission 

 

WCCCD’s mission is to empower individuals, 

businesses, and communities to achieve their 

higher education and career advancement goals 

through excellent, accessible, culturally diverse, 

and globally competitive programs and services. 

 

Vision Statement 
 

WCCCD will be known as a premier community 

college and innovator in the areas of high quality 

academic and career education, talent                  

development in support of regional economic 

growth, diversity and inclusion, and technological 

advancement. 

WCCCD’s Values Statements: 

 

• Supporting excellence in teaching  

and learning 
 

• Honoring diversity 
 

• Serving the common good 
 

• Being accountable 
 

• Operating with integrity 
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